​​Subject: We Object OUC's Proposed Changes to Rooftop Solar Net-Metering Policy
 
Dear Commissioners of the Orlando Utilities Commission,
I am writing to express my strong opposition to the proposed changes to OUC’s rooftop solar and net-metering policies, as outlined in your PeakSHIFT revisions. These changes, particularly regarding the compensation structure for new solar customers, represent a step backward for Orlando's renewable energy goals and the economic well-being of its residents. I strongly urge OUC to reconsider this course of action for the following reasons:
Lack of Evidence of Cost Shifts
OUC has provided no concrete economic evidence that rooftop solar customers cause any significant cost shift to non-solar customers. In fact, many comprehensive studies demonstrate the opposite—that distributed solar energy provides net benefits to the entire grid and all ratepayers.
Multiple state-level studies, such as those conducted in Maine and Minnesota, reveal that the societal and grid benefits of rooftop solar often exceed the compensation solar customers receive through net metering. These benefits include avoided costs of building new power plants, reduced wear and tear on the grid, and lower energy prices for all ratepayers due to the displacement of more expensive peak power.
Economic and Job Creation Benefits
The solar industry is one of the fastest-growing sectors in Florida and across the U.S., supporting thousands of jobs. In Florida alone, over 12,000 people work in the solar industry. A reduction in net-metering incentives will directly impact solar installation companies, resulting in fewer jobs and stunted growth in the clean energy economy. The Solar Foundation reports that each megawatt of residential solar installed creates nearly 39 jobs, a significant boost to the local economy.
Environmental and Societal Benefits
Rooftop solar is one of the most accessible ways for Orlando residents to participate in reducing their carbon footprint. It directly supports Orlando’s stated goals of reaching 100% renewable energy by 2050. Every rooftop solar installation brings Orlando closer to cleaner air, reduced carbon emissions, and a healthier environment for our children. However, your proposed shift away from fair compensation for solar energy threatens this progress. By disincentivizing new solar installations, OUC risks stalling the city’s transition to clean and renewable energy, which is essential in combating climate change.

 A Call for Fair Policy
The proposed retroactive policy changes will undermine the financial viability of future solar projects in Orlando. I urge OUC to adopt a long-term view, recognizing the broader economic, societal, and environmental benefits that rooftop solar brings to all ratepayers. OUC should continue to support fair compensation for both current and future solar customers and maintain policies that encourage renewable energy adoption for the benefit of the entire community.
Thank you for your attention to these critical issues. I hope that the Board will reconsider these changes and align Orlando’s policies with its broader goals of sustainability and economic growth.
 
Sincerely,
 
[Your Name]  
[Your Address]  
[Your Contact Information]  
Orlando, FL Resident
 
https://www.brookings.edu/articles/rooftop-solar-net-metering-is-a-net-benefit/
https://solarunitedneighbors.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/Myth-of-the-Solar-Cost-Shift-FINAL.pdf
 

